
FLORIDA 

November 4, 2019 

TO: Mayor Jerry L. Demings 
-AND-
Board of County Commissioners 

From: Byron W. Brooks, County Administrato~ 

Executive Session- November 12, 2019 Subject: 

-

Orange County Fire Rescue Department 
International Association of Fire Fighters (IAFF) 
Battalion Chief Contract Negotiations 

The International Association of Fire Fighters (IAFF) 2057 BC unit represents approximately 
30 employees comprised of Battalion Chiefs and Assistant Marshals. Negotiations with IAFF 
has been ongoing for over eighteen months. Recently, the union proposed a new wage 
package along with a few other changes to the agreement for the county's consideration. 

An executive session will be held on Tuesday, November 12, 2019, with the Board to discuss 
status of negotiations. The executive session will begin at approximately 11:00 a.m. and end · 
at 12:30 p.m., following the Board's morning agenda session, in the County Administrator's 
Executive Conference room. Pursuant to Section 447.605, Florida Statutes, and due to the 
nature of the discussion, this meeting is not open to the public. 

If you have any questions, please call me. 

BWB/rm 

cc: Jeffrey Newton, County Attorney 
Danny Banks, Deputy County Administrator 
James Fitzgerald, Chief, Fire Rescue Department 
J. Ricardo Daye, Director, Human Resources 
Reginald Davis, Section Manager, Human Resources 
Jeff Mandell, Chief Negotiator 
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